
These photos were 

taken by Vertex on 

July 31, 2020 during 

the kayak-based 

inspection of the Black 

River. The photos 

depict the condition of 

the river at the 
location of the video 

still image provided to 

NMED by a resident 

living approximately 

one-quarter mile 

downstream from the 

alleged release. 
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